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1221 - 8 Street S.W., Calgary, AB T2R OL4

June 6, 2022

Inform | Prairie Sky ‘School within a School’ Update
Re: Change to designated schools for kindergarten and Grade 6 students

Dear Parents/Guardians,

We recently sent a letter to you to provide an update on the delay in the school’s
construction. In that letter, we shared a plan to have students in a ‘school within a
school’ model for a portion of the 2022-23 school year until the school’s construction is
complete.

The ‘school within a school’ model is used when a new school’s opening is delayed,
requiring it to open mid-way through the school year. The model is intended to make
the transition to the new school easier by keeping students together with their teachers
and peers.

Since the end of April, there has been a change in enrolment numbers for Prairie Sky
School. Registrations for the school for the 2022-23 school year are higher than
projected when we developed the ‘school within a school’ plan. While this is exciting
because the Prairie Sky school community is growing, it presents challenges to the
existing plan. To accommodate all students, we must add a fourth school to the ‘school
within a school’ plan.

This solution will allow cohorts of students to remain together and for the youngest
Prairie Sky students to attend school closest to home.

= Kindergarten students from the Skyview Ranch community will now be
designated to Hugh A. Bennett School until construction is complete.

= Grade 6 students from the Skyview Ranch community will now be designated
to Dr. Gordon Higgins School until construction is complete.

This change means:
= Kindergarten students will be attending a school closer to the community of
Skyview Ranch, reducing travel time to the school for parents.
= Grade 6 students will stay with their classmates and other middle school
students who will also be transitioning to Prairie Sky in 2022-23.

Students in Grades 1 to 5 will still attend Annie Foote School and Monterey Park
School until the construction of Prairie Sky School is complete.

If you have registered a student affected by this move for transportation services for
the 2022-23 school year, those services will be carried over to the new school. If you
have not registered for transportation services yet and require yellow school bus
transportation, please register using MyCBE by June 8, 2022, to be included in next
year’s bus routes planning.
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A reminder that yellow school bus service for kindergarten students is one-way only.
Kindergarten students going to Hugh A. Bennett will be provided with before-school
transportation for morning kindergarten programs and after-school transportation for
afternoon programs.

If you have questions, concerns or require additional information, please contact the
Area 4 office at 403-777-6233 (extension 0) or Area4@cbe.ab.ca.

K lockbiged

Lisa Nachtigal Keith Johnson
Acting Director, Area 4 Acting Director, Planning
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